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St Peter’s Primary School
415 Lisnaragh Road, Plumbridge, Omagh, BT79 8AF
Tel: 028 816 48412  

info@stpeters.plumbridge.ni.sch.uk
Principal:  Miss S Falls
19.01.21
Dear Parents/Carers,
I hope you are all safe and adapting to the new school year. We all know that this is not an ideal situation but together we will all do our best. You were all fantastic during our last lockdown and we will once again get through this period of lockdown together. 
Staff will be in daily contact with your child via the online platform Seesaw. Teachers will submit explanatory videos to support your child’s learning when necessary. Every day your child will have three tasks to complete with instructions and resources. Once your child has completed their work, please upload it and send to your class teacher so that it can be marked and receive feedback.
P.1./P.2 Daily Tasks

1. Literacy

2.  Numeracy

3. Other – (RE, WAU, ART, PE)

P.3 -P7.

     1. Literacy

     2. Numeracy

 3.Other – (RE, WAU, ART, PE)

 4.Spelling

     5.Accelerated Reading (NI libraries lots of books online)
P.E. see link for Core NI posted on the school website.
Devices/Broadband issues
If any child needs the loan of a device in order to engage with their class teacher, please let their teacher know through Seesaw. It is not suitable for your child to be using a phone to complete work.
If any family is experiencing broad band issues in the Glenelly Area please complete the link below (which was sent to the school) and if enough names are added to the petition it will be discussed in Stormont.
Here's the link - 
http://chng.it/v5TKRxVKWq
Engagement Levels
We thank you for your support and are delighted with the responses and engagement levels to tasks. During remote learning all teachers will be introducing new topics and new learning to pupils therefore your child’s engagement each day is vital and recommended by Department of Education. Evidence of engagement is posting two items of work each day and staff will be recording pupils’ engagement online. I want to take this opportunity to thank the staff who are working extremely hard during this period to ensure that all children are learning. Staff will be available during our school hours (9.00am – 3.00pm) and we will do our utmost to support you and your child during this time of remote learning. 
Remote Learning Agreement

Please complete Parent Remote Learning Agreement - found on the school website. (In the text box above this letter).
Please read with your child and complete the Pupil Remote Learning Agreement - found on the school website.
Please complete by 22nd January. It will only take 5 minutes.
Work packs
Work packs for the next two weeks (1st – 12th February) will be available for collection on Friday 29th January 1 pm to 3 pm.
Support for Children with Literacy Difficulties.

	The Education Authority’s Literacy Service provides support for pupils, schools and parents in the area of specific learning difficulties in literacy (SpLDs)/dyslexia. The link is

https://www.eani.org.uk/services/pupil-support-services/literacy-service



CoreNI
During lockdown it is important that your child exercises and gets lots of fresh air for their health and well- being. We have purchased a link to CoreNi so please ensure that your child uses it. The link is on the school website.
Community Support for families
On the school website there are details to help you to avail of support if you have been impacted financially or emotionally with regard to Covid 19.

Attendance 
Please continue to inform your class teacher in the event of a child testing positive or being unable to engage in remote learning hence absent from set activities. School attendance levels and Covid 19 records will be amended accordingly and the appropriate code applied.
Catholic Schools Week
To launch Catholic Schools Week in the Diocese, Bishop Donal Mc Keown will celebrate Mass on Thursday 21st January at 10 am in St Eugene’s Cathedral, via the webcam at Saint Eugene’s Cathedral. The Mass can also be viewed on Saint Eugene’s Cathedral Facebook page. This year, as you know, is the anniversary of the birth of Saint Columba/Colmcille, the Patron Saint of our diocese. He was a man of great faith and resilience, who followed God’s plan for his life, by sharing the Good News of Jesus Christ wherever he went. The theme this year is Catholic Schools: Communities of Faith and Resilience
New Primary 1 intake for 2021
The Education Authority for P.1. applications for September 2021 is now live. All applications must be received by January 29th. If you know of anyone who falls into this category, please make them aware.
Violin lessons via teams
The music teacher intends to teach violin lessons via teams. You need to provide the teacher with your c2k address – please Seesaw your class teacher if you have not already provided the music teacher with your address.

Condolences
As a school community we extend our deepest sympathy to the family of the late Tom Blee .Tom was a good friend and always willing to oblige, he helped promote music within our school and was very proud of the achievements all children made in Comhaltas classes. He will be deeply missed. May his soul Rest in Peace.
God Bless,

S. Falls

Principal
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